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MINUTES

Those present Gary Knight, Sally Ann Lake, Andrew Pearsall, Trudy Pearsall. Carol Miltenburg, Clerk.  Cllr Helen Parr (EDDC) arrived after the start of the meeting.
 
ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH

The Annual Meeting of the Parish took place from 7pm in Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday May 14th, 2019.  The Chairman and members of the Parish Council were available to report to the electorate on its accomplishments in the preceding year and receive their comments.  This meeting finished at 7.29pm.


PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

The Councillors were summoned to attend the first meeting of the new Widworthy Parish Council which was held at Wilmington Village Hall on Tuesday May 14th, 2019 and started at 7.30pm.  The following matters were discussed.   

Cllr Andrew Pearsall, as existing Chairman, opened the meeting and welcomed those present.

1) Cllr Andrew Pearsall was nominated as Chairman by Cllr Knight and seconded by Cllr Trudy Pearsall.  Cllr Pearsall signed the acceptance of the office of Chairman.  Cllr Gary Knight was nominated as Vice-Chairman by Cllr Trudy Pearsall and seconded by Cllr Andrew Pearsall. Both accepted their nominations.

2) The councillors signed and delivered their acceptance of office forms to the Clerk.

3) The Council agreed to co-opt Sally Ann Lake as a new member.  Proposed by Cllr Trudy Pearsall and seconded by Cllr Knight.  Cllr Lake confirmed her eligibility to become a member and accepted the nomination.  She signed and delivered her acceptance of office.

4) Apologies for absence for this meeting were received from Cllr Paul Arnott (EDDC).  (Note Cllr Shaw (DCC) sent apologies the next day – having been unavoidably detained at another meeting). 
There were no declaration of interests in items in this meeting

5) The minutes of the previous meeting of the council held on March 19th 2019 were accepted by the Council and signed by the Chairman.

6) The Chairman and Councillors delivered their General Notice of Registerable Interests forms to the Clerk.  It was noted all declarations of election expenses have been returned to EDDC.

7) The Council reviewed the terms of reference for committees and appointment of members to existing committees and appointment of any new committees.  It was agreed that as a member of the CLT that Cllr Knight would attend and report on the CLT annual general meeting on June 6th.

8) The Council reviewed and adopted of the Code of Conduct – proposed Cllr Andrew Pearsall and seconded Cllr Trudy Pearsall; reviewed and adopted the Standing Orders – proposed Cllr Trudy Pearsall and seconded Cllr Knight; and reviewed and adopted the Financial Regulations with one amendment - that Cllr Andrew Pearsall and Cllr Trudy Pearsall should not be signatories on the same cheque when making payments.  Proposed by Cllr Knight and seconded by Cllr Lake. 

9) The Council felt representation on or work with external bodies and arrangements for reporting back would be done on an ad hoc basis.
 
10) The review of inventory of land and assets including buildings and office equipment was made and felt acceptable. The Clerk is to investigate the ownership of the water fountain for review at a future meeting.

11) The arrangements for insurance cover in respect of all insured risks was reviewed. The policy is due for renewal in June and the Council discussed the cover and costs.  Cllr Andrew Pearsall proposed proposed that the quote from Came & Co should be accepted, Cllr Trudy Pearsall seconded.

12) Review of the council’s and/or staff subscriptions to other bodies.  The Council are members of the Devon Assn of Local Councils.

13) The council’s procedures for handling requests made under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and the Data Protection Act 1998 and the council’s policy for dealing with the press/media are as detailed in the Standing Orders. 

14) Matters arising from previous minutes.   None were discussed.

15) Reports from Parish, District & County Councillors also any others.  Cllr Parr has forwarded her annual report which will be sent on to the Councillors.  She advised that EDDC have had a good year and have a balanced budget.  

16) Public Forum.  None present.

17) Highway Matters. It was noted that the manhole cover adjacent to the White Hart rocks and makes a noise.  This to be reported to DCC Highways.  Whitefield - It was noted that up to 35 cars are now regularly parked in the road which causes considerable congestion.  It was thought that the orchard area could be used to reduce the problem.  EDDC to be contacted to discuss this.

18) [bookmark: _GoBack]Finance. Payments to be made Came & Co £218.00 insurance; Info Comms Office £40.00 annual fee; DALC £73.56 subscription.  Payments received – EDDC £1350.00 precept.
The bank statements were available for viewing by the Council. 
Annual accounts/audit. The Chairman and Council reviewed the Annual Audit and accounts.  The Chairman signed the Certificate of Exemption.  The Annual Governance Statement was read to the Council by the Chairman.  All items were agreed and the Chairman signed the statement.  The Council reviewed the Accounting Statements. These were approved by the Council and the Chairman signed the statement.  The Clerk provided explanations for the exceptions which were accepted by the Council. 
The Bank account mandate was amended to remove previous Council members and add new members of the Council.

19) Planning - 19/0904/FUL - Killarney Hayne Lane Wilmington; The Council had no objections to this application.
Gibbons Farm – It was noted that Highways England feel part of the wall adjacent to the A35 has become unstable.  They are likely to remove it in the near future, with reinstatement at the time of the redevelopment.

20) Emergency Planning - Parish map showing house names for use especially by emergency services etc.  This has worked successfully in Offwell and the Council felt it would be useful to have in the Parish.  Cllr Knight agreed to do this.
Defibrillator training.  The Council agreed that it would be useful to run another training session for the residents and also to put in place the village ‘emergency number’.  

21) Correspondence received.  Details of up coming training courses were circulated.  Merchant sea farers day (September) information booklet.

22) Any Other Business - None

23) Date, place & time of next meeting:-  Tuesday, July 16th at Wilmington Village Hall 

The meeting ended at 9.20pm
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